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Swimming gala finals at the Hydro 
A number of children from Class 3 and 4 attended the swimming gala finals at the Hydro on Tuesday. 
They did a brilliant job representing the school and competing against lots of other schools from our 
area. Well done to everyone involved. 
 
Himalayan Gardens and Lime Tree Farm Visit- Classes 3 & 4 
Classes 3 and 4 had a wonderful day on Thursday.  The beautiful sculptures inspired all with ideas for 
their Design work.  They experienced being inside a replica Iron Age Round House and learnt the 
ancient skill of rope making.  

    
 
Consent Forms for Trips 
We apologise that you have had so many consent forms to complete recently.  It will quieten down 
after enrichment week.  
The Rolling Consent Forms cover activities that are repeated throughout the year, such as sporting 
events. Other visits may require a Particular Consent Form and for these visits we are unable to take 
your child out of school without obtaining your written consent. 
 
Harlow Carr Gardens Trip- Classes 1 & 2 
Reminder - On Wednesday 24th October children from classes 1 and 2 will be visiting Harlow Carr 
Gardens. Please can Class 2 parents who have not yet returned their consent forms do so before the 
trip. 
 
Grammar information evening- Wednesday 24th October 3.30 – 4.30pm 
We are holding an information evening after school on the 24th October to share information with 
parents about the grammar curriculum and the expectations for the children at each year group. We 
hope that this will be very useful for you and would love to see as many of you as possible there.  
If childcare is an issue then please just mention it to a member of staff and we’ll be able to help you 
with that.  
 
Art Club 
Art Club will be running on Thursday 25th October, but will finish at 4pm instead of 4.30pm due to 
the earlier finishing time on Thursday. 
 
Staff Training Day – Friday 26th October 
School closes next Thursday at 3pm 
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For Action: 

 Please can all parents check their ParentPay accounts and bring payments up-to-date if 

needed. 

 Swimming reminder – the second half term swimming bill is now due, please make payment 

on ParentPay. 

 Reminder to Year 6 parents to make an application for a secondary school place by the 
deadline of 31 October. 

 

New Clubs for after half term 

 Lego Club  - Tuesday 3.30 – 4.30 pm, 4 weeks £16.00 with Mrs Matthews (all year groups). 

 Multi Sports Club – Thursday 3.30 – 4.30 pm, 4 weeks £16.00 with Mr Woolsten (all year 

groups) 

 

 

ENRICHMENT WEEK 5th – 8th November 

WW1 & WW2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to Friends for contributing towards the cost of this enrichment week. 

MONDAY  School activities.  

TUESDAY Class 3 & 4 will be going on a trip to Ryedale Museum to take part in WW1 activities 

including looking at hospitals and medical treatment. 

Class 1 & 2 will have a cookery workshop, here they will discuss what ration life 

might have been like 

WEDNESDAY A WW1 actor and WW2 nurse  actor will be visiting the children 

THURSDAY Class 1 & 2 will be going on a trip to Ryedale Museum to take part in WW1 activities 

including looking at hospitals and medical treatment. 

Class 3 & 4 will have a cookery workshop, here they will discuss what ration life 

might have been like. 

FRIDAY A veteran from WW2 will be talking to class 2, 3 & 4 to discuss wartime Britain. 

 

Ryedale Museum – KS2 Tuesday 6th  November   KS1 – Thursday 8th November 

Consent forms for this trip are attached to the letter that the children are bringing home today; 

please can you complete and return to the office by Wednesday 24th October. Your child will be 

provided with a school packed lunch for this trip. If you wish to provide your own please inform the 

office no later than Wednesday 23rd October. 

The children will need to wear suitable footwear and a waterproof coat. 
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Head lice 

We have had reports of head lice being in school. Please can you keep checking your children’s hair 

and treat them appropriately if needed.  

 

Lost Property 

We currently have around 40 un-named items in the lost property box in school, these include school 

uniform, coats and shoes. The lost property box will be available in the school foyer for you to check 

until Thursday 25th October when the remaining items will then go to charity.  If you think your child 

has lost an item please come and check. 

 

 

                       STARS OF THE WEEK          

Class 1   Harriet Deacon Elliott 

Class 2   Lauren Elton 

Class 3   Henry Bellaries 

Class 4  Amelie Vincent 

 

GOOD CITIZENS OF THE WEEK  

Class 1   Summer Moffatt 

Class 2  Sam Crouch 

Class 3   Ava Todd 

Class 4   Max Deacon Elliott 

 

 

Attendance 
Week commencing 15st October the whole school attendance was 96.7%.  Well done to Class 4 
who have achieved the top attendance of 98.4% 
 



 Fountains CE Primary School   

School lunches week commencing Monday 22nd  October  2018  
Mon   Organic beef burger in a seeded bun, chipped potatoes, peas and sweetcorn, banana brownie 
and chocolate sauce, fresh fruit                                           

 
Tues:  Chicken and tomato pasta bake, green beans and cauliflower, bread of the day, Autumn 
berry sponge and custard, fresh fruit, yoghurt 

 
Wed:  Roast pork with apple sauce and gravy, carrots and broccoli, parsley potatoes, bread of the 
day, raspberry bun with apple, fresh fruit 

 
Thurs:  Beef tortilla wrap, vegetable rice, veg sticks, jacket potato with cheese, apple cinnamon 
crunch crumble and custard, fresh fruit, yoghurt   

 
Fri  School closed – inset day  

 
 

 Week commencing Monday 22nd  October activities 

Monday 22nd 
 

Tuesday  23rd 

Wednesday 24th 

C1 & C2 trip to Harlow Carr 

Grammar information evening: 3.30pm-4.30pm 

Thursday 25th  

School closes at 3.00 pm 

Friday 19th  

INSET DAY 
 

 
Friends of Fountains 

 

Our next meeting is on Tuesday 6th of November at 3:30pm, children are welcome there will 
be a film for them to watch. At the meeting we will be looking at organising the Christmas Fair. 
We would love for more people to come along to the meeting, please don't think that by 
coming to a meeting you will be given a job to do it would just be great to have some more 
ideas. If you are able to help at the Christmas Fair but can't make the meeting please let the 
committee know. 
 
Remember to sign up to easyfundraising to help us raise money when you shop online. For 
more information about how it works click this 
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link https://easyfundraisingemail.s3.amazonaws.com/2018/raise-more/General-Booklet-A4-
lower.pdf or see the poster attached to this newsletter. 

 
 

 
School/other Information & Website 
 

All previous newsletters are also now available online. www.grantleyfountains.co.uk 
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